
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 23 NOVEMBER 2006


COS.134/06
CARLISLE SUSTAINABLE COMMUNITY PLAN 2007/2017

The Carlisle Partnership (formerly the Local Strategic Partnership) Manager (Mr Kemp) submitted report PPP.55/06 describing the processes and schedule for the production of a Sustainable Community Strategy for Carlisle, including the intentions for future reports to Executive and Overview and Scrutiny Committees and final adoption by the City Council.

The Executive on 20 November 2006 (EX.268/06) had commended the processes, schedule and draft framework to Overview and Scrutiny Committees before a further report to the Executive on 19 February 2007.

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a)
An explanation was sought of the use of the phrase “bottom up and top down”.  Mr Kemp explained that this related to the Plan being the meeting place between national policies and priorities and local priorities.   

(b)
Page 3 referred to moving beyond economic and social and to environmental aspects.  It was asked what strategies were being developed to ensure that environmental issues were included in all aspects of the Community Plan.  

Mr Kemp responded that efforts were being made to ensure that environmental considerations are built into all processes, activities and groups of the Partnership at all stages.  An environmental sustainability proofing mechanism had been introduced to three of the priority groups and would be presented to the fourth shortly.  In addition considerations of diversity, equality and rurality would be dealt with using the same mechanism.  The intention was to embed the above considerations into partnership activities from their inception so as to develop a culture of environmental, diversity, equality and rurality consideration.  

(c)
Page 5 referred to the involvement of the private sector but it was suggested that there should also be inclusion of the voluntary/community sector.  Mr Kemp responded and acknowledged the contribution of the voluntary and community sectors undertaking to ensure their inclusion in future reports.

(d)
The reference on page 9 of the report to links with other strategies particularly the community safety and housing strategies was welcomed.

RESOLVED – (1) That the processes and schedules for the production of the Sustainable Community Strategy for Carlisle and the draft framework of the Plan be noted.

(2)
That the Committee looks forward to a further report on the Community Plan at the meeting in February 2007.







